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True 

False 
 
2. What was the Roman 
festival held at the end of 
December? 

Festival of Venus 

Mars Days 

Saturnalia 

Feast of Zeus 

 
3. The December solstice is the 
day of the year with the long-
est hours of daylight in the 
southern hemisphere. True or 
false? 

True 

False 
 
4. The Druids had a festival in 
December too. Which of these 

plants did they use in this 
festival? 

holly 

yew 

pine tree branches 

mistletoe 

 
5. What saint's day is 
December 6th ? 

Saint Nicholas 

Saint Wenceslas 

Saint Paul 

Saint Stephen 

 
6. December 26 as well as De-
cember 25 is a holiday in 
some countries. What is 
it known as? 
 
Answer: 

( Two Words (six letters 
and three letters)) 

1. December has always had 
thirty-one days. True or 
false? 

Dec. Editor - Doug Foell 
Jan. Editor - Donna Grigg 

All submissions for Jan. newsletter must be to 
Donna by Dec. 26 @ noon. 

• griggdr@rogers.com 

• In blue folder in the office 

• 519-390-2797 

If you are using email, make sure to let Donna  
know by using the subject ‘Newsletter’ and if 
you don’t get a reply, please call. 

DECEMBER    NEWSLETTER DECEMBER    NEWSLETTER 

   DECEMBER 

 Fri. 14th - Christmas Dinner 

 Mon. 31st - New Years Eve Party 
 

   JANUARY 

 Sat. 5th - Court Whist 

 Sun. 13th - Euchre Tournament 

 Fri. 18th - Soup’R Lunch 

 Sat. 19th - Cook’s Night Out 

 Sat. 26th - Movie Night (Crazy Rich 
Asians) - VC 
 

   FEBRUARY 

 Sun. 3rd - Super Bowl 

 Sat. 9th - Beetle Drive Game 

 Thurs. 14th - Valentine Dinner 

 Sun. 17th - Bid Euchre Tournament 

 Sat. 23rd - Movie Night 

December Trivia Quiz
Average score is 5/10

Continued on page 4 
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Sandra Jack 
Extending our most heartfelt condolences 
to you and your family on the loss of your 
mother. Your Morningside family sends 
our love and support. 

Judy Patenall 
The loss of someone dear to us is never 
easy. I hope all the cherished memories 
that you have of your mother brings you 
some light during this dark time. Our 
deepest condolences.  
  Morningside Family 

The Hallowe'en Committee would like to say 

"Thank You" to everyone who joined us for 

the party and we hope you had as much fun 
as we did. 

We are always amazed at your creative cos-

tumes and amazing table decorating. 

We would to thank our DJ Helen Rempel for 

keeping us dancing all night.  It was so good 

to see her again. 

A special thank you goes to our friend 

Maureen Nethercott for all her help in print-

ing our tickets. 

We look forward to doing it all over again 

next year so start thinking about costume 

ideas. 

                                   Audrey, Wally & Jean, 

Bob & Sharon 

Many thanks to the Staff and Morningside 

friends for their kindness on the passing of my 

husband George. Thank you for the cards, food, 
thoughts and prayers, and the assorted basket of 

goodies. 

                                          God bless you all. 
     Lois Lantz 

Thank you wonderful friends for all your encour-

agement, cards and food, after my recent stay in 

the hospital.    I have a small group of friends but 
they are mighty......by the time you read this I'll 

be riding my scooter with my scarf flying wildly 

behind me. 
Thanks again.       Love Norma Huff 

I would like to thank all my Morningside 

friends & neighbours for all the cards, visits, 
flowers, phone calls, food & get well wishes 

after my Knee Replacement Surgery.  Cliff & 

I feel so blessed to be living here at Morn-
ingside. 

    Thanks again. 

     Bonnie Ziegler     

Sincere thanks to our Morningside friends who 

sent cards and expressed condolences on the 
passing of our son-in-law, Steven Berry. 

 

    Much appreciated - Stephen and Arlene Hoke 

Arlene and Stephen Hoke have lost their 
son-in-law, Steven Berry, Nov. 5th, 2018 
after a 3-year battle with ALS. Steven is 
survived by his wife and 22 month old 
son, Tristan. Our sincerest condolences 
  Morningside Family 
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Jim & Yvonne Dobney 

Joan & Alfred Gidman 

Glen & Dianne Whaley 

Frank & Rita Schomogyi 

Alan & Marion Douglas 

Florence Scheerer 

Wendy Paddock 

Carol Rintche 

Joan McDaid 

Adrien Lavallee 

Richard Derry 

Chuck Wakelin 

Maggie McLeod 

Ed McDaid 

Judy Patenall 

John Kolaritsch 

Irvine Reist 

Donna Allen 

Ian Forrest 

Ruth Huber 

Barb Taylor 

David Conrad 

Peggy Wallace 

Sandy Starr 

Ruth Schiedel 

Tim O’Grady 

Barb Knechtel 

Michael Wagner 

Jeannette Jespersen 
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7. What is the flower for December? 

Ivy 

Hellebore 

Heather 

Narcissus 

 
8. What is the gem for December? 

ruby 

amber 

turquoise 

garnet 

 
9. The African-American cultural holi-
day, Kwanzaa takes place from Decem-
ber 26 to January 1. The word Kwanzaa 
comes from what African language? 

Bantu 

Arabic 

Hausa 

Swahili 

 
10. The Jewish festival of Chanukah is 
also known by which name? 

Festival of Winter 

Memory Days 

Year End Feast 

Festival of Lights 

   Answers on page 12 

Winners  

Hi Score - Mike Jennings 

2nd Score - Jim Crompton 

3rd Score - Tom Ferries 

Perfect Games - Beryl Baker, Dianne Milo 

725 Debbie Franks 

724 Maggie McLeod, Norm Yost  

Low Score 64 - Glen Whaley, Gary Collins 

2nd Low Score 71 - Jean Cook, Ruth Howell 

0 Games - Jean Cook, Diane Mino, Beryl Baker 

 

Fun was had by all.  Wind up night with Beef pot pie, 
coleslaw, apple crisp.  Decision to carry on Wed night 
Cribbage in the Village Centre 7:00 pm at a cost of 
$2.00. Come out and join in the fun. 

Submitted by Gail Mcmullen       

Tournament Results 

Just a heads up for you football fans, Super Bowl is 
on Sunday Feb 3 will be at the Village Centre. Mark 
your calendars and more information will be in the 
January News letter.  

Submitted by Bonnie Ziegler 

The Power of a Good Vocabulary... 

 I called an old classmate who went on to M.I.T., and 
asked how he was doing. 

 He replied that at that moment, he was working on 
“aqua-thermal treatment of ceramics, aluminum and 
steel under a constrained environment.”  

 I was extremely impressed.  

 However, upon further inquiry, I learned that he was 
washing dishes with hot water under his wife's super-
vision. 
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Movie Night in the Village Centre
Saturday, January 26, 2019   -  6:30 P.M.

All outside guests over the age 

of 19 are welcome. 

Free Licorice 

Loonie Donation! 

Come and see the movie in Blue Ray! 

Contact person: Donna Grigg  519-390-2797 

To score points on Fun Day, we aim for 

the lines, rather than the open 

(numbered) space on the board! 

FUNDAY will be played on Thursday, 

DEC. 27
th

 2018 

and is open to all residents.  

Signup sheets are on the Village Centre 

bulletin board. 

Please print your name and phone # 

on the sheet for 1 pm or 3 pm play by 

Monday, Dec 17
th

.  Only 36 players per 

time slot. 

Shuffleboard   FUNDAY Shuffleboard   FUNDAY 

For information call Sylvia 519-662-3731 or Anne 519-662-1754 

    While I sat in the reception area of my doctor's office, a woman rolled an elderly man in a wheel-
chair into the room.  As she went to the receptionist's desk, the man sat there, alone and silent.  Just 
as I was thinking I should make small talk with him, a little boy slipped off his mother's lap and 
walked over to the wheelchair.  Placing his hand on the man's, he said, “I know how you feel.  My 
Mom makes me ride in the stroller too.” 
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Tentative Roster for 2019 

& New Events Planned 

T 
he Tentative Roster for 2019 can be 

found on the last page of this News-

letter.  Please detach and put it 

where you can refer to it through-

out the year.  A suggestion would be to pencil 

in your 2019 calendar the events that are of 

interest to you.  Please note that events 

scheduled could be changed or cancelled due 

to unforeseen circumstances but we will al-

ways do our best to keep you up to date.  

Check the front page of each month's news-

letter under "Upcoming Events".  We usually 

list items for three to four months in advance. 

What is planned for 2019?  Lots of repeat 

gatherings and some new entertainment:  

Beetle Drive; Euchre Tournament; Valentine 

Dinner and Dance; Bid Euchre Tournament; 

 1950s Dance; Karaoke Night; Murder Mys-

tery/Dinner; Tribute Artists- Tom Jones and 

Cher; Morningside Squares Game Show. 

 

The annual Christmas Dinner in December 

2019 is for two nights and is courtesy of River 

Meadow Homes. 

There is so much to keep us Morningsiders 

busy and to keep us connected as friends and 

neighbours.  We just didn't buy a house...we 

bought a lifestyle.  I am encouraging all new 

Morningsiders and also those who in the past 

have not come out to these wonderful social 

events to come out in 2019.  When we gather 

for an evening of fun and get to know each 

other better, it makes us feel part of a larger 

extended, caring family. 

Hosts who plan these events put in a lot of 

time and energy and it is encouraging when it 

is supported.  All you have to do is come out 

and enjoy! 

Submitted by the Entertainment Committee-

Donna Grigg, Doreen Brydon, Richard Derry, 

Joan Gidman, Dianne Mino, Cathy Jennings, 

Sandy Cunningham, Sharon Wilson, Joanne 

Hills. 

Thanks to the Morningside resi-

dents who enjoy soup, $380 has 

been donated to the Food Bank 

bringing the total since Sept. to 

$760. 

Thanks - Gail McMullen 

Due to health reason, 

please hold you pop 

cans until mid Jan. 

Thanks - Robin Everall 
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Saturday, Jan. 5th   -   Cost: $3.00/person 

Court Whist is an 

easy partner card game 

that involves no bidding & 

use of trump on occasion. 

It is very easy to learn.   

The rules are NOT 
complicated!! 

Outside friends and family are welcome to join you. 
Tickets go on sale during coffee hour December 6, 13, 20 or by 

contacting Dianne Mino 519-390-3381 or Donna Grigg at 519-390-2797 
They may also be bought at the door. 

Money prize 

for 1st, 2nd 

and 3rd. 

Homemade cookies and 
squares and tea and 

coffee provided. 

Come be part of our new interdenominational group!  

The new Joy group will be studying topics from a Christian perspective. After watching a video,  

we can participate in a group discussion, followed by prayer time. 

 Where: The Shed 

 When: Wednesdays (after shuffle) from 3 to 4:30 

 Starting: January 9, 2019 we will have an eight week video series by Andy Stanley, called 

          “Community: Starting Well.”  

You cannot grow spiritually unless you’re connected relationally. 

Why is community so important to your spiritual life? God designed us that way. He 
wants to use other people to grow us and he wants to use us to grow other people. 
 
In this eight-session video-based study, you’ll explore how building deep relationships 
with the people in your small group and serving in the larger community around you will 
grow your faith, You’ll learn why your unique story matters...to God and to the people you 
do life with in Morningside.  
 
  Questions: Call Karen H at 519-573-1351 

 

For more information see https://ca.video.search.yahoo.com/search/video?

fr=mcafee&p=andy+stanley+community+video#id=1&vid=3d0a024e834fdc62269ea9d0029c7840&action=click 

https://ca.video.search.yahoo.com/search/video?fr=mcafee&p=andy+stanley+community+video#id=1&vid=3d0a024e834fdc62269ea9d0029c7840&action=click
https://ca.video.search.yahoo.com/search/video?fr=mcafee&p=andy+stanley+community+video#id=1&vid=3d0a024e834fdc62269ea9d0029c7840&action=click
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Answers on page  11 
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Those of us attending the Coffee Hour 

before Remembrance Day were 

privileged to watch a very moving video 

narrated by several of our veterans. 

The video was produced to honour the 

memory of Bob Brydon and later wreaths 

were placed at our Cenotaph.  

 

It has been brought to may attention that we 

have had some near misses on our roads due to 

pedestrians and dog walkers out at night in dark 

clothing and walking in the center of the road.  

If possible, wear reflective clothing and carry a 

 light. At the very least, wear something

  light coloured and walk to the side of 

     the road. 

            And drivers, please slow down! 

Editor 
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Special Christmas Bingo 

Monday, Dec. 17th - 7:15 p.m. 

14 game-Entry 
Cards are 

bought at $5.oo 
each (3 up). 

14 game-Extra 
Cards are $3.00 

each (3 up). 

The three differ-
ent Specials are 
$1.00 per card. 

Markers 
(daubers) may 
be purchased. 

Doors open at 
6:30 p.m. and 
the first game, 
“The Early Bird 
Special”, starts 

promptly at 
7:15 p.m. 

Extra winnings 
draw prozes 

between 
gemes, snacks 
and refresh-

ments served. 

For further information please call: 

Bingo Convenor - Maureen Nether-

Extra winnings draw prizes between games, 

snacks and refreshments served. 

 

On November 19th, Morningside Volunteers sponsored another 

Blood Donor Clinic held at Steinman Church. Serving cookies and 

drinks and keeping a watchful eye for donors in distress, your cheer-

ful, dedicated VOLUNTEERS from Morningside attended to 72 will-

ing Donors. The numbers were down somewhat this time around 

due to colds or vacations or maybe just a busy time of the year, 

however, Blood Services Canada were grateful for the "Donors" that 

did come out and give the Gift of Life for people that need a trans-

fusion in the days ahead. 

Our next Clinic sponsored by the wonderful Morningside Volunteers s next year, January 21st 2019, and I 

have been told that the bookings for that date are filling quickly, a good sign for the Blood Bank.. 

Thanks again to the Volunteers, not just the Blood Donor Clinic but all the WONDERFUL VOLUNTEERS 

from Morningside that volunteer throughout the Township at various events. 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year, 

Ross Eichler (Clinic Coordinator) 

November 1st - Ralph & Dorothy Shantz & 

   Wayne & Ruth Schiedel 

November 8th - Dianne Mino & David & 

    Dorothy Banman 

November 15th - Carol Rintche & Barb Main 

November 22nd - Irene Epp & Sharon Oliphant 

November 29th - Lola & Barry May & Dave & 

    Mary Conrad 

Thank you to River Meadow Homes 

for the Celebration cake. 

Submitted by: 

Thank you to our volunteers 
for November 2018. 

I was driving with my three young children one warm sum-
mer evening when a woman in the convertible ahead of us 
stood up and waved.   She was stark naked!   As I was 
reeling from the shock, I heard my 5-year-old shout from 
the back seat, 'Mom, that lady isn't wearing a seat belt!' 

NUDITY 
A little boy got lost at the YMCA and found himself in the 
women's locker room.   When he was spotted, the room 
burst into shrieks, with ladies grabbing towels and running 
for cover.  The little boy watched in amazement and then 
asked, 'What's the matter, haven't you ever seen a little boy 
before?' 
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F 
or those of you who may be 

unaware, this Newsletter is 

produced in living colour. Even 

thought the printed copy is 

only available in black and white, you 

can have the office send you the col-

ourful electronic version to your com-

puter, tablet or smart phone and al-

ways have it available to you at the 

wiggle of your mouse or the swipe of 

you finger. 

As informative as it is, it only comes 

out once a month. Many of our resi-

dents get the latest news from our 

Facebook group called “I Live In 

Morningside’. This is a closed group 

open only to Morningside residents. 

Joining the group only means that 

you get to see posts by other resi-

dents of things they feel might be of 

interest to you. You are not sharing 

any of your personal Facebook posts 

with this group only what you post to 

the group. It is the same as if you  

joined a ‘Buy and Sell’ group. You get 

to see what is for sale and if you have 

something to sell you make a post. 

Some of our residents are on Face-

book but are not familiar with 

‘Groups’ and were having trouble 

joining the group. If this describes you 

and you would like to be a member, 

email me at doug.foell@bell.net 

and I will send you a personal 

invitation that makes 

it simple . 

I would like to take 

this opportunity to wish 

all my friends an neighbours 

here in Morningside a very 

Merry Christmas and a Happy 

New Year. 

Your December Editor 

 

 

We are please to announce that Dave 
and Carol Pawelko are taking over co-

ordinating  Bocce Ball.  Again, I want 

to thank Don and Arline Horslin for 
their 15 years of looking after the Boc-

ce Ball and we are so fortunate to have 

Carol and Dave stepping up to the 

plate to make sure that the games car-
ry on.  There will be a sign-up sheet in 

April.  Dave and Carol have a new phone number 

so if you have any questions they can be reached 
at 519-390-0354, 

Submitted by Donna Grigg 

Come out and try. 

Sunday, December 2
nd

 

1:00 – 3:00 p.m. 

Village Centre 

LOTS of laughs 

NO teams 

UPPER body workout 

FUN, FUN, FUN 

Sharon Uhrig 

Word Search Answers from page 10 
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1) False 

There were twenty-nine days in December until 
Julius Caesar added two days to December as part 
of his calendar reform. 

2) Saturnalia 

The ancient Roman festival of Saturnalia started on 
December 17 and lasted for seven days. 

3) True 

The December solstice can fall on either December 
21 or December 22. In the northern hemisphere it 
has the least hours of daylight. 

4) Mistletoe 

Mistletoe is a parasitic plant that grows on trees. 
It is used as a Christmas decoration, these days 
usually a plastic version of the plant. 

5) Saint Nicholas 

Saint Nicholas is the patron saint of Greece and 
Turkey as well as some other countries. In some 
European countries gifts are given on this day. 
Saint Nicholas or Sinter Klaus, gives his name to 
the present-day Santa Claus. 

6) Boxing Day 

December 26, is Boxing Day in England, Australia, 
New Zealand and Canada. It originated in Britain. 
There are various theories as to its origin. However, 
the thing common to all of them is the giving to the 
less fortunate. Remember King Wenceslas? The 
Feast of Stephen is December 26. 

7) Narcissus 

Some sources also give holly and poinsettia as 
December plants. 
Hellebore is also known as the Christmas rose as it 
blooms in the winter. 

8) Turquoise 

The zircon is also considered as a December gem. 

9) Swahili 

Kwanzaa come from a Swahili phrase meaning first 
fruits. 

10) Festival of Lights 

Chanukah, also spelt Hanukah and Hanukkah, is an 
eight day festival. It can start in November, but is 
mainly in December.  

BYOB & Glasses 

Munchies will be supplied 

Tickets on sale at  

December Coffee Hours 

Village Centre 

Monday, December 31st  

8:00 - whenever 

Tickets: $10 per person 

• Professional D.J. for your dancing pleasure. 

• This party is not only for couples - singles are more 
than welcome, dances are for couples and singles. 

GAMES, SPOT DANCES, DOOR PRIZES and  SHARE THE WEALTH 

Contacts: Beryl Baker - 662-1993 

   Pat Wills - 662-3489 
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Cookies and hot cider 
will be served. 

Special musical guests 
 

Bring your own mug for cider or 
bring your own drinks. 

Information call Judy at 662-5242 

The Morningside Joy Group 

Invites you to celebrate the birth 

of Christ with us. Join others to 

mingle and celebrate the day. 

2 - 4 pm Dec 25 

Christmas in OUR Shed 

Christmas 

Cookie Exchange 
 

Monday Dec. 10th 

In the Shed 

10:20 A.M. 

Bake, No Bake 

Cookies, Squares, Tarts 

 

Minimum 2 dozen 
in Lots of 6 

Sign up list in 
Village Centre 

 

Contact Gail 519-662-6752 

It was the end of the day when I parked 
my police van in front of the station. As I 
gathered my equipment, my K-9 partner, 
Jake, was barking, and I saw a little boy 
staring in at me. 'Is that a dog you got 
back there?' he asked. 'It sure is,' I replied. 
Puzzled, the boy looked at me and then 
towards the back of the van. Finally he 
said, 'What'd he do?'    

T R A V E L    N E W S 

Well, we come to the end of another travel-

ing year. I hope the plans we have for 2019 

will be just as enjoyable. 

The big trip will be to "Costa Rica" for 13 

days, March 9th to 21st. We will be having a 

meeting at 3 p.m. on December 7th, in the 

Village Centre. Bring your visa, MasterCard 

or cheque book with you. 

At the beginning of December the signup 

sheet for "Fallsview Casino", on Friday, Feb-

ruary 8th will be on the travel board. The 

cost will be $12, which includes lunch and tip 

for driver. 

Merry Christmas to you all! 

Submitted by - Margaret Bennett 
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TRIVIA NIGHT 2018 
Trivia night had us answering 75 questions.  It was written out in groups of 15 questions 

which gave us ample time to read them and discuss and come back to change an answer. 

It was a lot of fun.  The cookies and tea 

and coffee were delicious and the groups 

that participated enjoyed the evening 

immensely.  They had baseball caps for 

the participants who came in first, second 

and third that read "Morningside Quiz 

Whiz" which you will probably see them 

sporting as they come out to various 

gatherings at Morningside. 

 

Many, many thanks go out to Cathy Jen-

nings and Mary Lynne Guay for their 

hard work in organizing a fun way to 

spend a damp, chilly Saturday night.  

Please mark it on your calendar for 2019 

and come out and enjoy an evening of 

giving your brain cells a workout!    

 Submitted by Donna Grigg 
Simon and Debby Franks & Frank and Rita Schomogyi 

Gail & Tony Metzger, Margret Nodwell, Dick Land   

Wayne Amos, Sandy Cunningham 

    ,Jamie Williams 
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ADDITIONAL PROPERTY TAX 2019:  If you wish to pay an additional amount towards property 

taxes in 2019, please fill out the form attached to this newsletter and return to the office by 

December 15
th

. 

PHONE BOOK UPDATES/ADDITIONS:  Please update your book with the following updates/

additions: 

Tim & Cori O’Grady  519-580-0970 

Emil & Sally Julling (new) 519-662-4242 10 Meadow Drive   

Irene Elliott (new)  519-662-2936 11 East Morningside Circle 

MAIN WATER SHUTOFFS: It is a good recommendation that once or twice a year, you check that 

your main (inside) water shutoff is working properly. Since these valves aren’t used often, they 

can lock up or erode without you noticing. 

 ‘NO SALT’ WAIVERS:  For those who do not wish to have salt on their driveways this winter, 

please drop by the office to sign a “No Salt” Waiver. Also make sure to have your sign posted in a 

visible spot. 

BIRTHDAYS/ANNIVERSARIES:  It has been mentioned that once in a while we miss including resi-

dents on the Celebration list for birthdays & anniversaries.  The primary reason for this is that we 

may not have it! A lot of older files do not contain that information. If you’ve noticed any omis-

sions, please let us know! We’d be happy to update our records. 

CHRISTMAS / NEW YEARS OFFICE HOURS:  The office will operate as follows over the Christmas 

holidays: 

 Monday, December 24
th

   Closing at 3:00 p.m. 

 Tuesday, December 25
th

   CLOSED 

Wednesday December 26
th

 CLOSED 

 Tuesday, January 1
st
   CLOSED 

All other days we will be operating on the usual 8 – 4 schedule. 

SNOW REMOVAL TIPS:  Since winter is upon us, please keep a few tips in mind in relation to the 

plowing/shoveling. *Park your vehicle to one side of the driveway with the drivers’ side door to-

wards the centre of your driveway to allow them to clear that access space. If it is towards the 

grass, they don’t have enough room to plow that area. *Make sure ‘NO SALT’ signs are up and 

visible for those who opt out. *During heavy snowfalls, the contractor may clean a path for you to 

get out and return later to fully clean off your porch/steps. *Please be safety conscious during the 

winter weather and report any concerns to the office. 

The staff of River Meadow Homes wishes you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! 

FROM THE OFFICE 

Marie C. Golbeck 



 

Morningside Village Newsletter 16 December 2018 

While it seems like it was 
only yesterday that we 
were in the Christmas mode, its here again. 

Thanks to the elves that helped decorate the 
Village Center, inside and out, a little snow and 
a few decorations and voila, you are in the Spirit 
of Christmas. 

I hope everyone was able to get a couple of 
tickets for the Christmas dinner at the Village 
Center. It is to bad the hall won't hold everyone 
at one time but I guess for the one time of the 
year we need it larger I don't think it is going to 
happen. I wonder if every General Meeting of 
the MVHA BOARD would be standing room on-
ly, if they would consider expanding the 
hall?  Anyhow, thanks to the folks that help set 
up the V/C for the dinner, it is a tremendous 
amount of work for some and for the rest of us 
all we have to do is come and enjoy. I would 
also like to thank Doris Eisenbach and Shirley 
Wildfang and their helpers for putting together 
nearly 20 Hampers for The Wilmot Family Re-
source Center for families that are less fortu-
nate.  I have experienced the old New Hamburg 

Arena in my younger 
days, but to see the 

arena floor a couple of weeks before Christmas 
and see all the hampers with numbers on them, 
the mounds of toys, the piles of grocery items, 
clothing, and on and on all laid out in neat rows 
getting ready to deliver before Christmas. This 
my friends is the Spirit of CHRISTMAS. Thanks 
to all of you for sharing. 

I know there are a number of things shut down 
for the Christmas break like Shuffleboard and 
darts, however Shuffleboard does have a fun 
day on Dec. 27th, and don't forget the New 
Years Eve Party which I think is probably on 
December 31st?? Must be having a Morningside 
Moment. I am off to the Coupe de Grey Game 
at the Village Center, so GO HABS GO!! 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year, see you 
next year, don't forget to mark it on your calen-
dar to attend the General Meeting January 19th 
2019 at 7:30 P.M. in the Village center, and bring 
a few items for the food bank.. 

Ross Eichler (President) 

HO HO HO MERRY CHRISTMAS 

FROM YOUR MVHA BOARD.  

 

 

           Our Christmas lunch this year is on Friday 

        December 7th, at the New Hamburg  Legion  

             at noon. The phone committee will be in touch with 

you. We will meet in the PEL at 11:30 a.m. to car pool.  The 

lunch is $6 each which includes main, dessert and coffee/tea.  

Any other drink has to be bought there. We will be sitting in 

the lounge. Kris Kringle will still happen, with a new gift of 

round $10. 

    Submitted by - Margaret Bennett & Beryl Baker 

Morningside Red Hats  

Jill Kolaritsch is stepping down 
from her position with the Library. 

If anyone is interested please call 
the office for more information. 

The schedule is made up until the 
end of 2018.   

Thank you Jill for your many years 
of service. 

Cheers, Paula Clements 
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